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Listers Honored. Reg Lister, who retires this year as Super-
intendent of Residences, poses with Mrs. Lister in front of the
presentations made to Reg by residence students.

A proposed constitution for
the Committee on Students’

Affairs was submitted Tuesday
night to Students’ Council by
Students’ Union President,
John Decore.

Council passed the proposed
constitution with only minor
amendments, and it will now
be submitted to the Senate for

approval at their next meeting.
. The COSA has never had a con-
stitution and thus its area of juris-
diction, and the extent of its powers
have never been clearly defined.
Decore stated that he believed this
situation was unsatisfactory for a
‘committee that has such a large voice
in student affairs. :

The committee would consist of
senior administration and faculty
members, and student members of

publications, residences, Students’

After a week’s absence from
the air waves while technical

Tribute was paid Reg Lister,
who retires this year as super-
intendent of residences, at the
annual Residence Christmas
Banquet and Dance, held Dec-
ember 5 in Athabasca dining
hall. :

Mr. Lister was presented with

a wrist watch, on behalf of the
resident students, by Howard
Richie, med 2, president of the
Men’s House committee.

Dr. Walter H. Johns, president
of U of A, appointed Mr. Lister
first custodian of the Reg Lister
trophy, originated by the Men’s
Residence House committee, to

Predict 3,000 Students
Attending UAC By 1965

The new Univeg'_sity m Cal-
gary will be in readiness, In new
quarters, to open the fall term

Out Of Prov.
Plates
Illegal

Out-of-province students can
éxpect no help from the admini-
stration in their battle for re-
cognitién of home-province car
plates while attending Univer-

sity, it was learned Tuesday at
the Council meeting.

At present all students from olut-
side the province are required to
purchase new. license plates when
they attend University in Alberta.
Council has approached the admini-
stration and the government of
Alberta regarding this problem.

A letter received.at Council Tues-
day night set down .the viewpoint
held by the administration. - They
stated that. the province pays three-
quarters of the students’ fees, or
about $250,000, the students “who are

neficiaries  of this arrangement
should not seek special ' consider-
ation in the way of motor vehicle
licenses . . . particularly if they are
sufficiently solvent to be able to
afford their own motor car.”

From a statistical viewpoint it was
declared by Council president, John
Decore, that out-of-province stu-
dents at present spend nearly half a
nillion dollars annually in the pro-
vince. He also stated the province

in 1960, it has been announced
by the Board of Governors of
the University.

The two buildings now under
construction in Calgary, Arts
and Education, and Science and
Engineering, will be ready for
occupancy before September
30.

It is expected that the library por-
tion of the Arts building will be
ready for use by June 30 with the
rest of the building ready by Sep-
tember 1. The Science-Engineering
unit will be occupied after Septem-
ber 20 and the cafeteria, will open
about November 15. Both buildings
are expected to be c6mpletely finish-
ed by December 31.

With the opening of a University
in Calgary there will be a cor-
responding enlargement of the num-~
ber of courses offered. It is hoped
that it will be possible for certain
students to complete the second year
of the BA pattern in the 1960-61
session and that courses will be of-
fered in the third and fourth year
of the BEd program. Currently the
first year of Arts, along with the first
two years of the BEd program, and
the first year of Engineering, are of-
fered in Calgary. Plans call for an
expansion of courses so that the
second year of certain patterns in
BSc programs will be offered and the
fourses may include two years of
pre-Law and pre-Medicine.

Enrolment has increased rapidly in
Calgary since the University opened
there in 1946. In the first year there
were 150 students. This year there
are 817, including the numbers en-
rolléd in extension courses. Total
full-time undergraduates are 692.

Dr. W. H. Johns, President of the
University of Alberta, speaking re-
cently, predicted that there might be

of Saskatchewan recognizes plates of
students from outside that province.

3,000 students by 1965 and 4,400 by
1970. ey

Tribute Paid To Reg Lister

be presented annually to the
male residence student with the
highest academic standing.

Mrs. Lister was presented  with
silver candle holders from the girls
in Pembina hall and Pembina house.

The evening’s program hegan with
a toast to the University, proposed
by Ann Gaszler, ed 3, president of
Pembina hall House committee.
Guest speaker for the evening was
Mr. E. W. S. Kane, a city lawyer,
who spoke on the University as he
remembered it in 1917. The pre-
sentations followed, and a carol sing
in the ante-room ended the program.

Dancing until midnight finished
the evening.

Council
Notes

The Grad dance will ‘be held at the
Derrick club May 18.

£

The Gateway editor will be re-
sponsible for articles regarding all
members appointed or elected by or
for Council.

* * * *

* * * * *

Council approved the position of a
permanent CUP president. U of A’s
contribution to his support will be
$215 a year.

* e ® * *

Ella. Stewart, Ed rep, presented a
report regarding extended  study
hours in the Rutherford library.
Bruce Peel, head librarian, stated if
Tuck changes hours of closing, he
feels longer library hours will be
justified. ' i

* *

Joe Clark, Gateway. editor, sug-
gested Council discontinue his mem-
bership as Gateway editor on Stu-
-dents’ Council. He stated it was too
time consuming, prejudicial to
editorial policy and of no value.
This is not the first time a Gateway
editor has made this request.

*

*® * *®

» *

Students’ Council will hold the
election March 4.

*

* *

* * * *

A recommendation that a Business
Manager, with duties similar to Stu-
dents’ Union Business Manager,
Walter Dinwoodie, was suggested by
Council. He would be in charge of
scheduling, ticket sales and care of

i equipment.

U of A Radio Returns

equipment and broadcasting
policy underwent a thorough
revamping, U of A radio re-
turns to broadcasting 66 hours
per week in the Students’
Union - building on Monday,
January 11.

Over $500 worth of ma-
terials and 200 hours of labor
have vastly improved the sound
reproduction and transmission
quality of U of A’s radio broad-
casting facilities.

The engineering staff of U of
A Radio worked through the
holidays in a concentrated ef-
fort to complete the undertak-
ing by the New Year.

A professional console has now
been installed, the speaker system
throughout the Students’ Union
building has been repaired, new
outlets have been provided for The
Gateway, Evergreen and Gold, and
Signboard and Photo Directorates,
adaptors for remote lines, individual
speaker controls, and new micro-
phones are just some of the new im-
provements effected. U of A Radio’s
record library was recently enhanced
by the addition of over 50 long-play
recordings to an already large and
diversified record library. The end
result will be a new sound from U
of A Radio.

“Less chit-chat and more music,
particularly during the noon-
hour” was president Ron Neu-
man’s description of the new
broadcasting policy of U of A
Radio.

To continue their recently initiated
policy of greater service to the cam-
pus, U of A Radio soon plans to in-
crease its weekly time to over 70
hours per week.

During the past four months it is
estimated that an average of 30
public service announcements con-
cerning campus student events have
been aired daily by U of A Radio.

With a staff of 17 announcers and

‘ja full time production and contin-

uity staff, U of A Radio is fast ap-

Prexy Decore Submits COSA

Constitution To Council

Council, and the University Athletic
board. There would be an equal
number of student and non-student
voting members.
' The proposed constitution further
states that “there shall be no power
to exclude the voting privileges of
any member or group of members on
any question.” Previously student
member votes had been disallowed
on certain subjects. .
It also states that there shall be
at least two meetings a year, and
these meetings can be fully reported
in The Gateway. x
Duties of the COSA would include
judging matters of student discipline
and enforcement brought to its
attention, approve the budget of the
Students’ Union in Edmonton and
Calgary, decide on policy for Men’s
and ‘Women’s Residences, and ma
assist in setting down regulations wi
reference to social and other extra-
curricular activities held on the
University. ‘ L
Any recommendation made by
COSA may be presented to the
Senate, the President, the Deans
Council, or Board of Governors.
All decisions of COSA may be
appealed to the Senate. :

largest radio organization of its kind
in Canada. :
Production Directors Doug Mc-

Donald and Reg Mulka recently

announced plans for increased
. emphasis of program diversi-

fication for U of A Radio’s
regular Saturday afternoon
feature, U of A Radio on the Air,
heard over CKUA at 5:30. With -

a power increase to 10,000 watts

expected at CKUA in the next

few weeks, U of A Radio on the

Air will triple its listening aud-

ience and coverage of campus

events.

U of A Radio is planning an ex-

tensive promotion campaign in con-
junction with Varsity Guest Week-
end, late in February, according to
Public Relatiohs Director Peter
Hyndman. It is hoped that remote
broadcasts will be featured from the
corner of the Students’ Union build-
ing this year, and last year's record
of 2,000 wvisitors through U of A
Radio’s studios is almost sure to be
broken.
Plans are presently in progress
respecting a ‘“Bombshell Event” to
take place on Friday, February 26,
preceeding VGW’s biggest day; al-
though the exact nature of the event
could not be released pending final
arrangements and approval, the idea
will be unique to University radio in
Canada. 3

U of A Radio has constantly
stressed its service policy to open
the New Year; any campus or-
ganization desiring advertising
coverage on U of A Radio should
contact the U of A Radio studios
with particulars of the event in

proaching the size of UBC Radio,

question.

“Stet” Looking For “Ed”

“Stet”, the literary publica-
tion of the campus, is once more
in need of an editor. Published
annually, the often understaff-
ed, underfinanced and under-
set, outlet for creative ability,
has endeavoured to bring the
best in pbetry and prose that is
produced by the student body.

The editor is faced with the un-

popular task of selecting that writ-
ing which he feels is worthy of being

presented in print and discardi
what is neither original or we
written. i
' An English major is most desirable
for the position but anyomne inter-
ested in attempting this not too
time consuming job is asked to apply.
“Stet”, in newspaper jargon, means
“let it stand as is”. 'This is a fitting
title for a publication devoted to
giving hidden talent an opportunity
to present its first attempts to society.
Anyone. interested in the position

of STET editor is requested to con-
tact Joe Clark at GA 2-7952. :



